


 clearing of at least 75ha of coastal forest and development in wetlands, 
resulting in loss of threatened species habitat and environmental degradation. 

 
 inability to show that the Crookhaven River, wetlands, fish nursery and the 

oyster leases would not suffer significant deterioration due to polluted runoff 
resulting in environmental and economic loss.   

 
 failure to assess surface and ground water impacts on Lake Wollumboola and 

the Crookhaven River Estuary, and their ecosystem despite expert advice that 
its internationally significant birdlife, including at least 23 species listed as 
threatened under NSW and Australian Government legislation, would be 
threatened by polluted runoff from development. 
 

 Incremental damage over the years to the environment and Aboriginal cultural 
heritage would be significant, reducing potential for nature and Aboriginal 
Cultural Heritage tourism opportunities.  
 

The Halloran Planning Proposal process offers a greater potential to resolve future 
environment protection and development. 
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